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The Manteno Police Department now has a total of 8 in car camera systems which is every car in the fleet that is utilized for Patrol.  The Manteno Police Department has all Getac in car video systems that utilize a cloud based storage. The 8 units are installed and utilized by the Manteno Police Department in fully marked squad cars. 

An issue our department has been experiencing is videos uploading to the cloud in a timely manner.  If an officer shuts their squad down and there is a large file sometimes it will not upload the whole thing due to the fact, power for the system shuts off after 30 minutes and sometimes the files haven’t completed the upload.  The officers then may be on their days off and if no one starts up the system the videos will not upload until the system is started back up.  This creates delay in case preparation.  We are going to check with G-tac to see if there is a way to make it so the system doesn’t shut down until its finished uploading.  

The Manteno Police Department shift supervisors, administrators, and investigators currently review in-car camera footage as needed for the creation of case files for video evidence obtained.  Supervisors and Administrators are also authorized to review relevant recordings any time they are investigating alleged misconduct or reports of meritorious conduct or whenever such recordings would be beneficial in reviewing an officer’s performance.  

The Manteno Police Department has used obtained footage for investigations and arrests and copies of the videos have been sent to the States Attorney’s Office; however, at this time we are not aware of any footage that has been utilized in court for prosecution of the cases.  The In car report for 2022 does reflect cases that were no charged and other dispositions; however, it is unknown whether or not videos were used for any of these.  

This report has been completed by Lieutenant Brian J. Lockwood of the Manteno Police Department.  If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.

Lieutenant Brian J. Lockwood
(815)929-4816
blockwood@villageofmanteno.com








